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Term Dates  

Term 1 
4 Sept to 
27 Oct 
 
Term 2  
6 Nov to 
22 Dec 
 
Term 3  
8 Jan to 9 Feb 
 
Term 4  
19 Feb to 
22 March 
 
Term 5  
8 April to 
24 May 
 
Term 6  
3 June to 
22 July  
 
INSET days: 
4 September 
6 November 
22 December 
24 May 
22 July 
 
Other dates: 
Bank Holiday  
- 6 May 

This term’s school value is Friendship 

admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk  

BEST ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK 
 

Goes to … Otters and Moles Class with 100% 

Dear Parents and Carers. 
 
A warm welcome back to school (if I can say that, considering the cold weather!).  It 
was lovely to see so many of you at the Christmas events and thank you all for your 
support. 
 
We have had a great start back and it is lovely to see the children fresh after the break 
and enjoying their new topics.  Knowledge organisers and Spring term curriculum over-
views are on the website, so please have a look for the updated information.  If you 
have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the class staff.  TERMLY OVER-
VIEWS and KNOWLEDGE ORGANISERS | Soudley School 
 
Mrs Fawkes, Mrs Mclean and I continue to be delighted with the standard of provision 
at the school, which is continually monitored by us, by subject leaders, Governors and 
our external school advisor.  If you have any feedback, queries or suggestions, please 
contact the school office. 
 
Mrs Toomer will be absent for this half term and we are grateful to Ms Baldwin and Mrs 
Williams who have returned to provide the stability and continuity needed.  Senior lead-
ers have provided the planning, with assistance from colleagues in our sister schools, 
ensuring that the curriculum is rich and follows the children’s needs and national curric-
ulum expectations.  We are very confident in the continuity of provision and encourage 
you to speak to any of the class staff, to Mrs Fawkes as Early Years lead, or to Mrs 
Mclean as Soudley’s senior teacher if you have any queries or concerns.  Mrs Jeavons is 
also available as our SENCo, on Tuesday and on Wednesday mornings. 
 
A few Hedgehogs parents have mentioned they couldn’t attend the phonics workshop 
that Mrs Fawkes did in early November, so a spring session date will be advertised 
soon.  In the meantime, here is the website link to our Phonics information which in-
cludes videos for parents about ELS:  CURRICULUM | Soudley School. We are a Partner 
School of the DfE English Hub, meaning we can access extra high quality phonics re-
sources and advisory sessions; let us know if you would like us to explore any resources 
for parents via that route and we will make enquiries for you. 
 
Although I am at Soudley frequently throughout the week, I appreciate I am not always 
visible at pickup or drop off times.  I always make myself available for appointments 
and work flexibly across the three schools though, so please contact the office if you 
would like to arrange an appointment at any time.  
 
Best wishes for 2024! 
Mrs Davis 

mailto:admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk
https://soudleyschool.com/termly-overviews/
https://soudleyschool.com/termly-overviews/
https://soudleyschool.com/curriculum/


 
Hedgehogs Class 
 
In Hedgehogs this week we have been focussing on 
the lovely story 'Handa's Surprise'. 
 
In Reception we created a story map, and animal 
masks to help us retell and act out the story.  We 
also made the fruits from the story using salt 
dough, and some 'African huts' using recycled and 
natural materials.  Later in the week, we used the 
props we had made to create a lovely themed small 
world tuff tray based on the story and the 
children have been really inspired by this to retell 
the story and develop the narrative using their own 
imagination.  We also wrote sentences in a shared 
writing session to describe the animals from the 
story, with the children using their phonic 
knowledge to spell some of the words. 

 
 
The Year 1 and 2 children have been 
doing some writing based on the story, 
including using descriptive words to 
write about Handa's character.  They 
were also very excited and enthusiastic 
when we went out into the playground to 
create a huge story map in chalk - you 
may have seen it!  Along with the 
Reception children, they also got to 
explore the fruits from the story - 
pineapple, mango, avocado, orange and 
passion fruit - using all of their senses, 
cutting the fruits and smelling and 
tasting them.  Mango and pineapple were 
the most popular! 

 
 
The children have also been learning about 'India'.  They watched some amazing 
Bollywood dance videos and learned that India is on the continent of Asia, and 
lots of other facts about the country and its culture. 
 

Hedgehogs Class Team 



 
 
 

Moles Class 
 
It was a lovely return to school this week after the Christmas and New Year break.  We 
began our new class book of ‘How to Train your Dragon’ and after reading the first 
chapter Moles class were tasked with inventing their very own dragons.  From ‘The 
Mole Hunter’ to ‘Long Claw’ and ‘The Scary Snake Dragon’, we had a massive range of 
amazing creations.  The class were then tasked with labelling some of the features of 
their dragons and trying to think of some new more ambitious adjectives to describe 
them. 
 
In Science, our new unit is looking at Humans and digestion.  We first looked at the 
start of the process when the food first enters our mouths and our teeth.  We looked at 
the different names of our teeth and why teeth are so important.  We looked at 
different animals’ teeth and how herbivores and carnivores have different types of teeth 
and talked about why that might be.  After that, we learned about why it’s so important 
to look after our teeth and what can damage them.  We then started an experiment on 
the effect of different drinks on your teeth, we placed hard boiled eggs into different 
drinks and have watched them over the week to see how the different drinks have 
impacted on the egg. 
 
Our new Geography unit is South America, and this week we have started to look at 
where South America is compared to us.  In pairs, the class were then assigned a 
country in South America to research and compete a fact file on, finding out some of 
the main human and physical geographical features in their countries. 

Mr Martin 

 
New Age Curling 
 
On Wednesday, a group of year 3 and 4 pupils were taken to Newent school to 
compete in a new age curling competition.  There were schools from all over the 
forest at the event and the children from Soudley did incredibly well.   
 
They came 6th in their 
group which was an 
amazing effort. 
 
Apart from medals for 
winning the curling 
competition, there were 
also ‘Fair Play Awards’ 
medals which I’m very 
proud to say the 
Soudley children won 
gold in.  This was for 
having outstanding 
school games values, 
behaviour, teamwork, 
and how they spoke to 
the helpers. 
 
So just a massive well done and congratulations to Hollie, Ellie, Alia and Jessica from 
Moles class for their effort! 

Mr Martin 



 
 

Otters Class 
 
 
Otters have made a fantastic start to Spring Term this week. 
 
 
We have started our 'Journey to 
South America' unit.  Children 
located South America on a world 
map and have worked to name 
the countries and their locations 
that make up the continent of 
South America. 
 
 
In Science, our theme this term is 
Earth and Space.  On Monday, 
children looked at spherical bodies 
and how our understanding of the 
shape of Earth has developed 
overtime thanks to advances in 
understanding and science. 
 
 
This term in writing we our 
studying the graphic novel, 'The 
Arrival'. Children have been 
engrossed in this so far; it is 
exciting to see.  They have fully 
embraced this different genre and 
are already producing some 
excellent writing using verbs and 
adjectives to create an 
atmosphere. 
 
 
Today we have begun our yoga 
sessions and were introduced to a 
range of different poses - a lovely 
end to a busy first week back! 
 
 
Children have brought home their spellings and will be tested on these next 
Friday.  One group have brought their spellings for the entire term and can 
begin learning them all. 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mrs Mclean 



 
Things Happening at Soudley School 
Week Commencing 15 January 2024 

 
8am – 8.30am DAILY - BREAKFAST CLUB  

- £2.50 per child per day 
 
Mon  
 
Tues The Dean Academy visiting Otters Class for a Maths lesson 
 
  3.15-4.15 pm Young Voices Choir Club (Years 3-6) 
 
Weds Lunchtime knitting club with Mrs Barnard for children in Moles Class 
 
Thurs  3.15-4.15 pm Archery and Fencing Club — for pupils in KS2(Year 3 

to Year 6) 
 
 3.15-4.15 pm Multi Sports Club—for pupils in KS1 (Reception, Year 1 

and Year 2) 
 
Fri Yoga for Reception pupils and Otters Class 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club is £2.50 per day and is payable DAILY. 
 
As we continue to be a cashless school, if your child/ren attend 
Breakfast Club, please go into your child’s ParentPay account to 
pay the £2.50 on the day that they attend.  Thank you. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
Breakfast Club runs from 8 am until the start of school every 
school day during term time.   



DIARY DATES 
2023-2024 

 

January 2024 
 
 29 National Storytelling week 
 

February 2024 
 
 2 Drama Queen’s Dance Festival at Whitemead Forest Park—tbc 
  YMM Understanding Relationships visit for Years 1 and 2 
 23 Young Voices Concert 
 28 Life Education Visit 
 

March 2024 
 
 15 Comic Relief 2024 
 

May 2024 
 
 24 INSET day 
 

June 2024 
 
 3 Leavers’ and Class photographs 
 10-14 Bikeability Training for Year 6 pupils 

18 Year 4 to “In the Net” at St White’s School 
 

July 2024 

CHARGE FOR DAMAGED BOOKS 
 
That due to an increasing number of books being returned to school 
in an unsatisfactory condition, there will be a charge incurred for any 
books that are returned to school damaged. 









Weekly Reminders: 
 

• Please ensure that Lunches are 
 ordered on ParentPay by 8.30 am 
 on the day they are required 
 

• For the Health and Safety of the 
children, parents must not bring 
their children through the staff car 
park when dropping off or picking 
up from school.   

  

 Children may only be brought 
through the staff car park when 
the pedestrian gates to the 
playground are locked during the 
school day, and then children 
must be escorted through the car 
park to keep them safe. 

 

• Please remember to inform the 
school office by 9.30 am each 
day, if your child is going to be 
absent from school.  

 

Thank you  

Appointments during school 
hours 
 

Please avoid arranging medical/dental 
appointments during the school day.   
 

We do know this cannot always be 
helped, however, appointments at the 
end of the school day (from 2 pm 
onwards) are far less disruptive to your 
child’s education than morning 
appointments please. 
 

Pupils should be collected from school 
with just enough time to allow to get to 
the appointment on time and, if the 
school day has not ended, they should 
be returned to school immediately 
afterwards please. 

 

You should also provide the school with 
a copy of your child’s appointment 
letter for the attendance register. 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 

THE DANGER ZONE! 
 
Parking on zig-zag lines is dangerous and can incur a fine if you 
are caught! 
 

Zig-zag lines are there for a reason; to allow good visibility for 
drivers to see pedestrians in high risk zones (ie on pedestrian 
crossings and outside of schools). 
 
Please do not put the lives of our children at risk by parking on the 
zig-zag lines outside of the school, even for the shortest time. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 





Although term time leave request forms are available from the office, this does 
not mean that holidays are authorized or the request will be granted. Please 
read the below regarding penalties:  




